
                Livonia Public Schools 
Facilities and Operations 

 
 
 
Date:  May 11, 2022    
 
To: Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
    
From:   Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations 
 
Re:    Recommendation to Award the Grant Window Replacement 
 
 
I am recommending and seeking approval to award the Grant Window replacement to 
Daniels Glass, Inc., at a cost of $239,148.00.  This would be financed through the 
District’s Capital Projects Fund.  Grant’s windows are not operating correctly and no after-
market replacement parts are available. 
 
A list of vendors that participated in this bid are listed below: 
 
 Daniels Glass, Inc.  Detroit, MI  $239,148.00 
 Trenko Glass   Warren, MI  $264,900.00 
 EGD Glass & Door  White Lake, MI $330,271.00 
 
Rationale:  Grant’s windows are a poor design with large, double-hung windows that are 
very heavy and no after-market parts are available; these windows are over 25 years old. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  K. Oaks 
 
 


